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Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
Child Protection Week 
This week sees us acknowledging 
Child Protection Week in New 
South Wales.  Staff and children 
wore white and classes discussed 
the significance of this week.  The 
Newcastle Herald visited our 
school yesterday to take some 
photos to include in an article 
highlighting the need for child 
protection in our community.  The 
theme of this years’ week is ”Every 
child in every community needs a 
fair go”.  To bring that theme home 
to the students we have focused 
on the message we are all 
responsible for each other.  The 
week is also designed to shine a 
light into the dark corners of child 
abuse in its many forms.   
 
First Holy Communion 
This coming Sunday children from Year 4 will finalise their initiation into 
the Catholic faith by receiving their First Holy Communion.  We 
congratulate the children and their families and welcome them into 
commune with the whole Catholic community.  
 
Fathers Day 
Last Friday we welcomed dads, grandads & father figures to our school 
for our traditional Fathers Day breakfast.  It was such a pleasure to have 
families return to the playground – with some children challenging their 
dads to a handball game.  My thanks to all those staff who cooked, served 
and cleaned up and generally made the morning one to remember. 
 
New Play Equipment 
The play equipment that was ordered in Term 1 has finally arrived and is 
being installed this week.  There was great excitement with the children 
watching the preparatory earth works and construction.  My thanks to the 
P & F who last year raised funds to go towards this equipment. 
 
Duilio Rufo 
Principal 

Dates to Remember      

          

            7 SEPT – INDIGENOUS                                      

                            LITERACY DAY 

 

                            DRESS UP PARADE 

                            2.30PM – FAMILIES 

                            WELCOME 

 

            9 SEPT – PUPIL FREE DAY 

                            STAFF DEVELOPMENT  

 

           11 SEPT – FIRST HOLY 

                             COMMUNION 

 

      15 & 16 SEPT – LOTUS                                

                                FUNDRAISER 

            

            18 SEPT-   FIRST HOLY 

                              COMMUNION                        

 

           21 SEPT – YEAR 6 SPORTS DAY 

                             AT ST PIUS X 

 

           23 SEPT – LAST DAY  TERM 3 

 

           10 OCT –  FIRST OF TERM 4 

 

             

 

 

 

         

                          

 

       

 

 

 

    

 



 

 

Assistant Principal’s Message 
Baby News – School Band Conductor 
Congratulations to Mr Ward and his wife Sue, on the safe arrival of heir first 
grandchild, Betty Mardi Ward.  Mr Ward is absolutely loving being a grand-dad 
and I’m sure giving Betty lots of cuddles and kisses. 
 
Child Protection Week “every child in every community deserves a fair go” 
It was wonderful seeing so many children wearing white clothing yesterday to 
launch Child Protection Week.  We have many activities planned in the 
classroom, to help students develop strategies to keep them safe.  Over the week, 
we encourage you to discuss how to keep children safe at home including: 
 

• Cyber Safety 

• Stanger Danger 
 

Please see the link for useful resources to keep your child safe 
https://padlet.com/childprotection/parents_carers_teachers_resources. 
Thank you to all classes that developed artworks to decorate our gates for Child Protection Week. 
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Indigenous Literacy Week 
Thank you to Sage T and Anna VdH for organising the second handbook stall this week, books will be on 
sale on Wednesday and Thursday in the hall, at lunch and recess, with all money going to the Indigenous 
Literacy Fund.  Please encourage your child to visit the book stall, this week, as there are beautiful books 
for sale.  Thank you to Odette Tonkin and Magda Van den Heuvel for sorting the books today. 
 
Kaylene Maretich 
Assistant Principal 
 

 
 



 

 

RE News  
First Holy Communion – First Holy Communion will begin this weekend with many of our Year 4 students 
receiving the blessed sacrament for the first time during the regular Parish Mass at 9:15am, Sunday 11th 
September. The second group of students will make their First Holy Communion the following Sunday, 
18th September. Please keep these students in your prayers as they complete their full initiation into the 
Catholic faith. As always, parents, please don’t hesitate to contact me directly should you have any last-
minute questions or concerns: luke.smith@mn.catholic.edu.au 
 
Stage Masses Term 3 – Just a continued reminder of the upcoming Stage Mass dates:  
 
Stage 2 (Yr 3 & 4) Mass – 9:30am, Friday 16th September 
Infants – due to last week’s cancellation this is still to be confirmed (at this stage - most likely the last day 
of term, Friday 23rd Sept.) 
 
St Vincent de Paul Mass – We invite you to come along to a special Mass in St Therese’s Church, 
Thursday 22nd September at 7pm. It would be particularly great to see some of our senior students 
there who lead and contribute so much to Mini Vinnies and other social justice initiatives within the school. 
 
Religious Literacy Test – Please also keep our Yr 6 students in your prayers as next Tuesday (13th 
September) they complete the diocesan-wide Religious Literacy Test. 
 
Luke Smith, RE Coordinator 
RE Coordinator 

 
School Community News 
VOLUNTEERING 
The Catholic Schools Office (CSO) has created an online application for the volunteering process.  On 
the volunteer site, you can find the Volunteer Handbook, and coming some are videos that go through 
the Volunteers Induction.  Applying through the volunteer site, results in your application going straight to 
the CSO, then the school gets updates once these are cleared.  If you already have your WWCC and 
completed a paper volunteer application, there is NO need for you to reapply.  If you would like to 
volunteer, and have not yet completed an application, please follow the link to do this online 
https://www.mn.catholic.org.au/people/volunteer/.    
 
When you apply online, you will be notified whether you require a WWCC and/or police check.  Please 
note: it can take up to 6 weeks for your application to be approved.  You now only need to apply once, 
further applications are only required if your circumstances changes e.g. change in name etc WWCC 
expires. 
Please advise the school via email when you register online, and we will contact you when the clearance 
is received.  
 
Belinda Palmer 
Bursar 
 

PBS 
PBS and Principal Awards 
This term we are focusing on the value of Hospitality. We congratulate the following children for receiving 
the PBS School Spirit Award for demonstrating HOSPITALITY by being welcoming to others: 
 

School Spirit Award for demonstrating HOSPITALITY by being welcoming to others.  

KN  
Lachlan A  

KW  
Oscar M  

KL  
Logan O  

Amelia M  Elanore M  Maia L  

1N  
Mateo V  

  
  

1L  
Lewis P  

Evie G    Amelia M  

2N  
Maddisia C  

2W  
Alexander P  

2L  
Gabriella S  

Amelia M  Oliver W  Roman A  

3N  
Tighe C  

3W  
Maria B  

3L  
Jasper W  

Liam E  Julien C  Grace O  
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4N  
Brock H  

4W  
Annabel R  

4L  
Anna O  

Annabel S  Harry G  Orson M  

5N  
Mackenzie P  

5W  
Oscar K  

5L  
Molly B  

Hunter C   Mya T  Ada N  

6N  
Ben C  

6W  
  

6L  
Evie M  

Athena W    Ella F  

 
Principal Awards 
The following students will receive a Principal’s Award at next week’s School Assembly:  
 
KN – Ruby N; KL – Xavier L & Harry O; 1N – Wren D & Bonnie B; 1L – Michael M, Archie S, Henry W & 
Billie H; 2W – Mason O & Mabel C; 2L Bastian T & Levi M; 3L – Aart M; 4L – Isaac M, Cong Jun P & 
Rosie W; 5N – Lola C, Hamish L & Daniela P; 5W – Eliza A, Chandler D & Nicholas B; 5L – Alyssa H, 
Casper H & Felix M; 6N – Eddie R. 
 
Congratulations and thank you, children, for upholding the values and principles of St Therese’s. 
 
Date: Monday 12th September  Time: 2:30pm  Venue: School Hall 
 
Janine Schneider 
Primary Coordinator 
 

Sport 
Coach's Corner 
 
Correction 
Last week the photo at right was incorrectly labelled as Max T when in fact 
it is Jack T shown.  My apologies for the error. 
 
Best & Fairest Award – Football Gala 
Jack T from Year 4 was awarded the Best & Fairest player on the day – 
congratulations Jack! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

FATHERS DAY AT ST THERESE’S 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

TOCAL EXCURSION FOR YEAR 1 & 2 
 
Years 1 & 2 visited Tocal for an experience of life “in the olden days”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

NETBALL GALA DAY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 


